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St. John Evangelical Lutheran Church 

Church Annual Meeting Minutes 

January 29, 2023 

 

The youth prepared and served a wonderful breakfast for this meeting.  Thank you, Laurie and youth. 

Meeting was opened with a prayer from Pastor Russ Leeper.  President Josh Johnson led the agenda for the 

meeting. 

Pastor Leeper gave his report which included thanking the staff and boards for all their hard work, update on the 

lift project, changes in staff,  and action plan.  A new program called GriefShare will be starting soon.    

Motion to approve minutes of the 2021 Annual Meeting. 1st Kurt Hoeft and 2nd Scott Hansen, all approved. 

Board reports were included in the packet.  A motion to approve was given by Cheri Schaefer and second by 

Janet Petefish, all approved. 

President Johnson explained the Ministry Support Plan and fielded questions over the financial report.  The 

motion to approve was from Jim Moon and second from Monte Waldorf, all approved. 

Other business: A huge thank you to Kathy Crooks for organizing the Wednesday night suppers. She will be 

ending her service at the end of May 2023, and we need a replacement for anyone that may be interested.    

Kay Tjaden made the motion to approve the election of Officers and Board members.  Sandy Quade gave the 

second and all approved. 

The motion to adjourn the meeting was given by Kurt Hoeft and second by Eugene Heitz, all approved. 

Closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 
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Senior Pastor’s Report 2023 
 

 So many changes! From the configuration of our staff to the physical appearance of our building, St. 

John has undergone many transformations in 2023. But through all the newness, God has continued to bless us 

and shine the love of Christ through us as we strive to live out our mission to be “God’s Love in Action” and 

seek to meet the spiritual and physical needs of others. 

 Volunteers are the backbone of everything we do! Without volunteers giving their time and talents to 

our many ministries, those ministries flounder and fail. Thank you to all of our teachers, program leaders, 

kitchen helpers, ushers, and musicians. Thank you to those who distribute food, clothing, gas money, and 

Christmas gifts. Thank you to all who helped with God’s Work Our Hands Sunday and all who lend a helping 

hand to others throughout the year. Thank you to our Stephen Ministers, Stephen Leaders, and GriefShare 

leaders. Thank you to all who serve on boards, committees, and church council. Thank you to everyone that I 

might have forgotten. It’s not intentional ... there are just SO many people out there pulling together to make St. 

John who we are! Thank you! 

 As we look to the future and seek to have a greater impact for Christ, it’s crucial that we have more and 

more volunteers step up to be part of the various ministries that God is calling us to do. This is particularly true 

in the area of Youth and Family Ministry. Having a strong and meaningful connection with young people in our 

congregation can’t be left up to a single staff member or a few volunteers. It takes ALL of us working together 

to build a culture that welcomes and cherishes young people and hungers to share our faith with the next 

generations. I can tell you that the highlights of my week are always the time I get to spend with our young 

people: confirmation class, after school program, reading at the preschool, and children’s sermons. I would love 

for all of you to know that joy, too. We have such great kids at St. John! When we all pitch in and help out, the 

burden is small and the joy is huge! Even if you have only a little bit of time to give, please say yes to helping 

with one of our youth and family ministries this year. 

 I also want to thank our staff for all of their hard work and for the gifts they add to our mission together. 

I’m very grateful for the ministries of Kathy Hoeft and Laurie Heidebrink who left our staff in 2023 and for 

Intern Beth Hurt and Toni Hicks who joined our staff.  

 2024 will, no doubt, bring even more changes. But through all of those changes, we find our center in 

the unchanging love of God shown to us in Jesus Christ. He served us so that we would serve others. He 

forgave us so that we would forgive others. He walks with us down easy roads and difficult roads. He is the 

reason we exist and the only good reason to keep going. He is our rest when we’re tired, our wisdom when 

we’re confused, and our grace when we make mistakes. Let’s put our trust in Him, say “yes” when He calls us, 

and see where He wants to take us.   

   

Peace, 

Pastor Russ Leeper 

Senior Pastor 
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Intern Report 2023 

 
I can’t believe that almost an entire year has gone by already! It seems like only yesterday that I walked 

nervously and enthusiastically into St John hoping to be considered to serve and learn as a collaborative 

learning student.  I will always remember 2023 as the year my adventures in ministry began with each of you as 

my companions on this journey.  I thank God for your patience and grace, your warmth and welcome, your 

guidance and encouragement, and for your faith.   St John has been a place of growth and development where 

God continues to form and transform me.  Thank you to Pastor Russ Leeper for mentoring me and for all his 

support.  I am officially half-way through seminary!   

2023 has been a year of many firsts for me!  I got to teach my first Confirmation class, lead story time at VBS 

for the first time, help plan and organize the children’s Christmas program, and lead a youth campfire worship 

service.  I continue to learn about Charles City and was delighted to serve with you all out in the community for 

God’s Word Our Hands Sunday.  This year I have been blessed to get to visit and build relationships with so 

many wonderful people.  It isn’t all coffee and conversation though, part of relationship and ministry is walking 

with people through difficult times like illness, end of life, and grief.  This year St John held a Blue Christmas 

worship for those experiencing grief during the holiday season.  It was a meaningful time of connection for us 

all – and I hope to hold this service again.  This year I also became certified as a level one ELCA Coach and I 

look forward to exploring coaching more in the future.   

Looking ahead towards 2024, I am hopeful for what the upcoming year will bring, I am thankful for another 

year to grow together, and I know that wherever the year takes us that God goes with us! 

Peace be with you,  

Beth Hurt 

Intern 
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2023 Director of Music Report 
 

“Come, let us sing for joy to the LORD; let us should aloud to the Rock of our salvation. Psalms 95:1 

 

 

It’s been a relatively normal year in worship at St. John this year.  We are blessed to have many people 

volunteer to provide special music for services.  

 

 St. John Christian Pre-School is singing every month this year and it is such a joy to watch these little ones 

praise God. Many solo/ensemble groups have been part of special music this year.  Please let me know if you 

are interested in providing special music. 

 

Trinity Choir has grown this year and we try to sing about once or twice a month for services.  Hi-lights of the 

year for Trinity Choir were the Good Friday Tenebrae service, and Christmas Music Sunday.  New members 

are always welcome to join us for Trinity Choir.  Please join us on Wednesday evenings at 7 pm. 

 

Kids Choir started up again this fall and we have a wonderful group of elementary age children singing with us.  

They sing about once a month and are a joy to work with! 

 

Tone Chimes have been meeting since the end of September.  That is a group of multi-aged members.  They 

provide special music for our services as well. 

 

Special thanks to Cherie Schafer, who serves as our choir accompanist and has substituted for me several times 

throughout the year.  Also, thanks to Susan Leeper, who has substituted for me throughout the year. Thank you 

to Susan Leeper, Eric Johanningmeier, Gavin Connell and Lydia Johnson who faithfully serve as song leaders 

each Sunday.  Thanks to all others who have filled in to help with song leading throughout the year.  If you are 

interested in song leading, please let me know. 

 

As always, if you have any requests, please let me know and I’ll try my best to incorporate them into our 

worship. 

 

It is my sincere pleasure to serve as your Music Director.  I cannot think of a better way to praise God than 

through the gift of music. 

 

Soli Deo Gloria! 

Melanie Johanningmeier 
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St. John Christian Preschool 

2023 Annual Report 
 

 

Praise God from whom all blessings flow!  It is a privilege to be part of the development of not only our little 

ones’ academic and social skills, but also their spiritual growth.  It is so exciting to see their eyes light up when 

they listen to God’s word or to see a smile stretch upon their faces when they are singing and dancing to our praise 

music.  We continue to receive blessing upon blessing to enrich and grow our preschool center! 

 

Our 2022-2023 school year ended with an enrollment of 28 friends, and we were excited 

to welcome many friends and families back for our 2023-2024 school year.  With the 

addition of a few new faces, we were able to start our school year with an enrollment of 25 

friends who were anxious to see what a new year at St. John Christian Preschool would 

hold for them.  Fortunately, due to some families moving into the area, we gained a couple 

friends during the second semester. As we begin 2024, we will see an enrollment of 26 

little ones.  As always, we know that we will continue to be blessed with many families who are seeking a 

Christian education for their little ones, and we expect to fill any openings quickly.  It is a very humbling gift to 

know that we are being trusted with such an enormous job, but it is rewarding beyond words. 

 

We offered three classes from which our families could choose.  Our older friends who turned at least 4 by 

September 15 could enroll in either the Statewide Voluntary Preschool Program (SWVPP) class, which met 

Tuesday through Friday, or the 5-Day program.  These classes were only offered in the afternoon, which met 

from 12:30-3:30pm.  Our younger friends who turned at least 3 by September 15 could enroll in our three-day 

program, Monday-Wednesday-Friday.  This class was only offered in the morning, which met from 8:30-11:30 

a.m.  

 

Our registration fee remained the same at $30 per semester or a one-time fee of $50 for the year. Our tuition 

changed slightly. The 3-year-old, 3-day option is three hours and tuition remained the same at $105 a month. Our 

4-year-old, 4-day option (SWVPP) is three hours and is offered FREE through the state. Our 4-year-old, 5-day 

option is also three hours and tuition is $50 a month. Our preschool board offered a tuition reduction fundraiser 

each semester, which provided opportunities for families who participated in the fundraiser to earn profits to 

lower their child’s tuition payments.  Each semester about 10-15 families participated and their tuition accounts 

were reduced accordingly. 

 

We continued to be blessed with grant money from Floyd-Mitchell-Chickasaw Early Childhood Iowa (ECI) 

scholarship program, which is an amazing form of assistance for almost half of our preschool families.  ECI 

scholarships are available for families displaying a financial need for help with tuition.  We also continued 

working with the state to accept families on Childcare Assistance.  

 

This year we were able to offer 3 scholarships in Cindy Zirbel’s memory.  Cindy and her husband, Jim, believed 

in and set a high priority on the Christian preschool experience for their own children.  This scholarship was 

awarded to families with the same priority. These scholarships were not based on financial need, but rather 

awarded to families who wrote a short letter explaining why they chose SJCP.  Families enrolled in our 4/5-year-

old programs that were not eligible for ECI funds were encouraged to apply.  Each scholarship was in the amount 

of $50 a month for each of the eight months in the school year. This year, we had no families apply.  

 

We also have the “Friendship Scholarship” for our younger, 3/4-year-old programs.  Families enrolled in these 

programs that were not eligible for ECI funds were encouraged to apply.  This scholarship was awarded to families 

who hope to not only establish a strong educational foundation for their little one, but also hope to raise their child 

to be a kind and gentle friend who will one day give back to his or her community.  They applied for this 

scholarship by writing a short letter explaining how they thought their child’s preschool experience would impact 
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the person they later become. Four scholarships were offered in the amount of $55 a month for each of the eight 

months. This year, we had five families apply but only three qualified for the scholarship. The three families were 

very appreciative recipients, and we were pleased to be able to offer this scholarship to these well-deserving 

families. 

 

The Grandma Evelyn Schmidt Memorial Scholarship, that was set up by Grandma Evelyn’s grandson and his 

wife, is offered to all families in our program. Grandma Evelyn was a Foster Grandparent in our preschool for 

over 30 years. Families applied for this scholarship by writing a short letter explaining how the Foster 

Grandparent program impacts the preschool education at St. John. Three scholarships were offered in the 

amount of $50 a month for each of the eight months. This year, we had one family apply. That family was a 

very appreciative recipient, and we were pleased to be able to offer this scholarship to this well-deserving 

family. 

 

The Preschool staff and board members would like to remind everyone that Kwik Star gift cards are always 

available for purchase at the Preschool. Since you need to purchase gas anyway, why not help out our ministry 

all at the same time? Feel free to stop by and purchase at your own convenience. Please stop by or call the 

preschool at 228-7274 if you are interested in purchasing a gift card.  Let us know if you have any questions, 

and as always, thank you for your support! 

 

We are very blessed with an amazingly awesome staff: Whittney Franke, Director and Carleen Laue, 

Paraeducator/Assistant Teacher. We are also supported by an amazing back-up team that includes our Foster 

Grandma, Cindy Kearney; as well as our dedicated Pastor Russ Leeper; faithful office secretary, Toni Hicks; 

highly efficient business manager, Rhonda Schmidtke; and a great custodial staff, Jamie Carolan, Carson Holm, 

and Julie Heddens.  Without their hard work, we would not be able to accomplish the things that we do.   

 

Our energy is contagious, and our hearts are big.  The preschool is always a busy place, and you can be sure to 

see smiling faces if you walk past our doors.  We know that there are many reasons for the happiness that abounds 

from our center, but we also know that the biggest reason is that this is a place where our little ones can experience 

God’s love “hands on.”  Through our praise music, our Bible stories, our interactions with tall and small friends, 

God’s love is growing here, and it is one thing that our preschoolers won’t be able to outgrow anytime soon. 

  

God’s Blessings,  

Whittney Franke 
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St. John Christian Preschool 2024 Budget 
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From the President 
 

I can say with absolute certainty that our church family lived our mission of 

God’s Love in Action, in the year 2023. The past year has been filled with 

countless acts of service inside and outside of our church walls.  

 

Last year we expressed gratitude for the opportunity to consistently resume our 

regular church activities. This year we continue to be grateful for consistency 

as well as celebrating some new and exciting developments for our church.  

 

St. John continued to be God’s Love in Action as the Council benevolence was sent during the year to support 

food banks, Project R.I.S.E, Ukrainian family sponsorship, God’s Work Our Hands program, Blessing Box, 

GriefShare, Coats for Kids, and more. The St. John boards continued their ministries during the year, Kans for 

Kids continues to be an amazing fundraiser, Vacation Bible School, coffee and treats fellowship after church 

service, Coats for Kids, Sunday School, and Youth Hour, and so much more!  

 

Our church campus finished a major project with the completion of the platform lift project. The lift, combined 

with a new set of automatic doors donated to the church, has significantly improved accessibility in our 

building. These updates will impact many future generations of St. John families and is a culmination of several 

years of works for current and past councils and congregation members.  

 

St. John’s partnership with the NE Iowa Synod on the Collaborative Learning Program (CLP) began this year, 

and we were able to welcome Intern Beth Hurt and her family to St. John. The CLP will be a multi-year 

agreement as Beth serves as student intern to begin ministry with our congregation and staff, while Pastor 

Leeper serves as Beth’s official mentor. We continue to be excited and honored for this opportunity and for 

what it means for the future of ministry at St. John and appreciate the spirit and contributions Beth and her 

family have made in her first year at St. John.  

 

Service was a defining theme of 2023 at St. John. Service of all kinds, including service for each other, service 

to our congregation, and service to our community. Countless volunteers and board members have stepped in 

while we have searched for replacements as we have said goodbye to long-time staff members. So many acts of 

service have defined our year, highlighted by the following:  

● Consecration Sunday  

● Adopting and assisting our Ukrainian family to Charles City  

● St. John Constitution and By-Law Review  

● God’s Work, Our Hands  

● Blessing Box  

● Mobile Food Pantry  

 

We are so fortunate to have a dedicated congregation supporting St. John. Due to everyone's support and giving 

during 2023, we were able to meet the church’s obligations. Thank you! There is so much to be thankful for as 

we continue to live our mission with God’s Love in Action!  

 

Josh Johnson, Congregation President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

9 



2023 Finance Board Annual Report 

 
As we wrap up 2023, we thank the Lord for our many blessings; an outstanding Staff, dedicated volunteers on 

our many boards and committees, and caring congregants that continually step up to answer the call when the 

Spirit moves.  The Finance Board welcomed the opportunity for a full year to work with our new Business 

Manager Rhonda Schmidtke, who started in December 2022.  Balancing a full-time job with this role, she is 

effectively prioritizing and balancing the needs of the church with her own.  She has been responsive to 

personalizing reports as needed so that specific details are easily reviewed and has worked through an extensive 

update of the Shepard’s Staff software. 

 

The board itself saw some turnover during the year, with Evan Marten (relocation) and Bruce Boerschel 

(personal) stepping down.  We were sad to see valued and engaged members step away from our board but were 

thrilled with having Ryan Venz and Brian Watkins agree to join through approval from the Council.  Going into 

2024, the partial terms that Ryan Venz and I were filling were set to expire but we have volunteered to stay on 

for full 3-year terms.  With Congregational approval, the Finance Board would remain the same for 2024 as it 

was for the last few months of 2023. 

 

2023 brought a couple changes in terms of insurance and markets.  Our investment and savings portfolio were 

buoyed by strong interest rates and a rebound in the markets from a very rough 2022.  While we spent a 

considerable amount on the Lift Project, investment gains help ease some of that.  CDs and Money Market 

funds also helped by returning between 4.50% - 5.50%.  On the insurance side, this Spring we learned that 

Grinnell Mutual was non-renewing St John’s insurance coverage.  Nothing that St John had done wrong, it was 

just a decision that Grinnell Mutual decided to leave a portion of the church insurance business, notably for 

older buildings like ours.  Bids were reviewed and between Finance and Council, Church Mutual Insurance 

Company was chosen to replace Grinnell Mutual. 

 

While costs of everything have increased substantially over the past three years, I feel our Staff and 

congregation have done a good job of managing and utilizing our resources well.  I will be reviewing 2023 end-

of-year Actuals vs 2023 Ministry Support Plan, as well as the proposed 2024 MSP, with the Congregation 

during the annual meeting. 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to serve on the Finance Board and we look forward to a 

fantastic 2024! 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jeremy Heyer 

2023 Finance Board Chair 
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Youth Board 2023 
 

 

In January we said goodbye to the wonderful board members Brandi Lantz and Jessie 

Holm, as well as Jessie's ever-helpful Council-member husband, Doug. I don’t think there 

was a breakfast that Doug didn’t cook for! We welcomed Sue McDonald and Dennis 

Sande, two terrific additions to the group.  

 

We began the year with the Annual Meeting Breakfast served by the youth. The Sunday Youth Group continued 

to provide fellowship for students who had aged out of Sunday school. It was heartwarming to see the third 

floor put to such good use! The Palm Sunday Breakfast was held on April 2, and $1520 was donated to 

individual youth accounts. A bake sale took place in June with a Laurie-led baking event the day before. Bible 

school was held in June, and a mission trip to Duluth took place July 5-9. A fun night was held in September for 

7th-12th graders at the church with activities including a bonfire and outdoor games. Scott and Sarah Kendall 

also hosted a fall youth event on their acreage in which the youth were able to do service projects, have a nerf 

gun fight, play arcade, football, and yard games, and enjoy food and time by the fire. Finally, a confirmation fun 

night of gaga ball and Nine Square took place at the church on the evening of November 15.  

 

A bittersweet note to end on is acknowledging the departure of Laurie Heidebrink, the long-time youth 

coordinator. Her creativity and out-of-this-world organizational skills will be sorely missed. However, we know 

that she has many God-given gifts that will be put to good use in her new career serving Him through serving 

nature. 

 

Respectfully, 

Ann Prichard 
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Building and Grounds Report 2023 
 

Items Completed 

 

1. Concrete bids, asphalt discussed for a new parking lot; presented to Council. 

2. Lift project completed.  Carpet/flooring installation at new landing areas.  

3. New tires for bus 

4. Band Box cleaned sanctuary carpets.  

5. Removed preschool fence and old, overgrown landscaping.  New fence installed. 

6. Blessing Box storage cabinets on SE stair landing 

7. New A/C unit approved (installation in 2024) 

8. Office door window kit installed. 

9. New commercial refrigerator. 

10. New kitchen faucets installed. (disposal purchased, to be installed next week) Electrical work done in 

kitchen. 

11. Painting in sanctuary. 

 

Items for 2024 

1. Continue designing and installing a new welcome center in Narthex. 

2. Repair roof leak near chimney on the parsonage roof; repair the damaged drywall inside the spare bedroom.  

3. Replace facia boards below the roof line on the north side of the church. 

4. Chandelier Winch  

 

Building and Grounds Chair  

  

Ana Blickenderfer 
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 Board of Deacons Annual Report-2023 
 

 The Deacon Board welcomed Brent HInz and Wayne McClintock. We have a wonderful group of 

members that are willing to serve in any way possible.  In February, Deacon Beth Hurt joined the board and will 

be assisting with communion.   

 

 A couple of changes that have taken place with the Deacon’s Board is that the members all try to help 

out in contacting people to read Scripture the month previous to their reading. We try to ask people that may 

have not read before and especially try to find youth in our congregation to include them in the worship service.  

The Board members would like to thank everyone that read during this past year. The Board also decided that 

only two members needed to be present for setting everything up on communion Sunday’s.  They meet at 8:00 

AM to fulfill those responsibilities. We also always have a board member that serves as the rover to assist with 

communion to congregation members and to the member/s who are operating the computer, as well as assisting 

helping communion servers with getting new wine trays or any supplies that may have run out. 

 

 Our board was always in communication with Pastor Russ, Melanie Johanningmeier, Whittney Franke 

and Lori Heidebrink as to events each month that might have an effect on the number of people, we would need 

to serve communion to the next month. 

 

 The Deacons board is thankful and very appreciative of the congregation members that previously have 

served as deacons and willingly assisted with communion when needed. We also thank the home communion 

individuals that deliver communion to congregation members in their home or in a nursing home.  The board 

thanks Kim Watkins for purchasing new home communion kits.  At the end of each month the wine left in the 

bottles are removed, cleaned, and refilled and wafer supplies replenished. At the beginning of each month the 

kits are blessed at the service. 

 

 Christmas services in 2023 were at 4:00 p.m. with three communion stations and also at 6:30 p.m. with 

two stations. The 9:00 AM service will not have a communion service. A huge thank you to the board members 

as well as several congregation members that helped decorate the church for Christmas. Preliminary setting out 

decorations and setting up the tree took place on Friday, December 1st with finishing the task on Saturday, 

December 2nd.  Taking down decorations will be held Saturday, January 6th. 

 

 Our board always opens with a prayer and concludes our monthly meetings with the Lord’s prayer.  I 

have been very thankful on the Board of Deacons to work with individuals who embrace their responsibilities 

and are so willing to help out and be flexible when asked.  We are thankful for the 

leadership of Pastor Russ and Deacon Beth, Melanie Johanningmeier, and Janet 

Petefish. 

 

 The Board of Deacons consists of Pastor Russ Leeper, Deacon Beth Hurt, 

Liaison Janet Petefish, Melanie Johanningmeier, Lorie Hoeft, Diane Sande, Kip 

Hauser, Brent Hinz, Wayne McClintock, and Julie DeBower. 

 

Sincerely, 

Julie DeBower 

Deacon Board Chair 
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St. John Lutheran Church 

Family Board Annual Report for 2023 
 

The Lenten event was held on February 26th, 2023, during Sunday school hour. Attendees shaped clay prayer 

pots to house their little reminders as they pray. All were welcome to attend. We had 30 kids and 30 adults 

attend the event. A prayer sheet and items to place in the prayer pot reminded us of the challenges we face and 

the hope that comes during the Lenten season.  

 

The family board held its first Guys Night on February 26th, 2023. We served chili and chicken soup, bread, 

desserts, snack mix, etc. We provided kid-friendly games and offered more advanced options for serious card 

players. We received lots of positive feedback about this new event. It was the same day as the Lenten event, 

but it seemed to work for the board members to tackle two events in one day. 

 

The Ladies' Luncheon was on Sunday, March 26th. The theme is "Under His Wing" – birds, nests, birdhouses, 

etc.; Laurie provided the message, which centered around this year's theme. We had 45 attendees and served 

chicken sandwiches, cheesy mashed potatoes, donated desserts, and salads. The youth helped serve drinks, and 

the family board's husbands helped in the kitchen. 

 

The Easter Egg Hunt was held on Saturday, April 8th at 9:00 am. The kids turned in their Easter eggs to get a 

bag with candy, a puzzle, stuffy, a tattoo, and a sticker in it. Eggs for little kids were hidden downstairs, and 

eggs with puzzle pieces were hidden upstairs for the older kids. We made the process easier by filling eggs 

earlier in the week. We did group hunting with the older kids, who worked together to find puzzle pieces to 

form a puzzle and, in the end, won candy prizes. We also passed out craft activity kits for kids to take with 

them. 

 

Next, we planned a "bring your own Picnic lunch" event at Andres Park on June 25th with games and 

activities scheduled. However, we needed to cancel the event at the last minute because of the much-needed 

rain we were blessed with that day. We didn't reschedule based on the summer schedule of the board members 

and the church calendar. 

 

We also wanted to help with a possible kayak and canoe event with the Youth Board in July or August. 

However, because of low river levels, this event was also canceled.  

The next event was Rally Sunday, which was held on Sunday, September 17th. The family board provided bars 

and cookies for fellowship time. We set up bubbles, sidewalk chalk, and other outdoor games as well as asked 

families to bring remote-controlled cars to enjoy playing with as a group. The RC cars were a great hit, and we 

plan to do this next year during Rally Sunday. 

 

In October, the Youth and Family Coordinator, Laurie Heidebrink, resigned after nine years 

with St John. Her dedication to this board has been greatly appreciated, and she'll be missed. 

 

The Family Board's annual  25-cent store was held on December 3rd, 2023, in the Parish 

Hall. We had great attendance again at the 25-cent store. Around 500 gifts were sold, and most of them were 

wrapped for the shoppers. Thanks to generous donations from the congregation, our tables were filled with gifts 

for kids and community members to purchase. We raised around $130, and the donated money will go towards 

the Blessing Box.  

 

On the same day as the 25-cent store, we held an Advent Take and Make. Kits were pre-cut for families to 

take and make at home. The kits were made with scrapbook paper and envelopes with suggested daily advent 

activities to do as a family. We had approximately 15 advent take-and-make kits picked up. 

 

Tina Marth, Board Chair 
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Stewardship Board—Annual Report 2023 

 
 The Stewardship Board meets the 3rd Tuesday of each month at 2 pm. Board members include Dave 

Lindaman, Diane Loudermilk (3rd yr.), Kathy Waldorf, Yolanda Van Ausdall (2nd yr.), Nadonne Buseman, 

Sandy Hicks (1st yr.). Every month we process requests for Kans for Kids. We receive requests either orally or 

by completing a form. A big Thank you to Dave Lindaman for processing these cans and to all who have 

donated cans. 

 We also set up a reverse offering in June for the blessing box. 

 The board approved gas money for the mission trip for students in July. 

 In October, Consecration Sunday was held. The meal after church was well attended. Thanks to all wo 

helped with this project.  

 In December funds were approved to be used by Wednesday after school 

program for curriculum and supplies. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Diane Loudermilk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parish Education Annual Report 2023 
 

Members: Rae Lynn Chase, Lisa Hinz, Shannon Venz, Stacey Vance, Stacy 

Eckhoff, and Tammy Quade.  Jacob Gassman from Council and Laurie 

Heidebrink (youth Coordinator)  

Yearly programs consist of Sunday School, Confirmation and the After School 

Program.  VBS is our 1-time annual program. 

We are in our 2nd year of Youth Hour for 7th graders on up, on average 10 kids 

attend.  

For the After School Program roughly 27 kids attend each Wednesday 

afternoon 

We have 11 Sunday School Teachers and several subs. 

Vacation Bible School this year was held in the evenings the week of June 26th- June 29th, we had an average of 

45 kids attend!  The theme was Stellar, and supper was also served. 

Current Confirmation enrollment is 24 students and 15 were confirmed this past fall.  They went on their annual 

Feed My Starving Children early this fall and assisted in packing 12,096 meals.  

Sunday School enrollment is 66 with an average attendance of 45, and 7-5th graders made their First 

Communion this spring.   

Again, Kans for Kids were generous enough to pay for fees for VBS and the After School Programs-Thank 

You! 

We assisted in providing Christmas bags for ALL kids in attendance at the Christmas Sunday School Program 

and all preschoolers.  Thanks again to our anonymous donor for making the bags what they are!  

We met on Sunday’s mostly at 8AM in the fireside room.  Plans for next year’s VBS have been made.  

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Tammy Quade  
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Angel Tree—Annual Report 2023 

This year Angel Tree ministry collected and distributed gifts to seventeen children of 

prisoners. Each child received a clothing gift and a fun gift. Eight caregivers were also given a 

gift to open for Christmas. Daily devotionals were sent to all of the prisoners from the St. John 

congregation. We were able to purchase food vouchers from Hy-Vee for each of the families, thanks to the 

generous donations from our congregation. 

 

Words really can’t explain the amount of gratitude and emotion shown by the caregivers as they collected their 

boxes of gifts, religious materials, and food vouchers. The hugs, tears of joy, and the gratitude expressed were 

very heartwarming! We are extremely grateful for all of the gifts and donations to Angel Tree. Our 

congregation’s generosity to those less fortunate is a perfect example of “God’s Love in Action”. 

 

Submitted by Shirley Holm & Jessie Holm 

 

Compassion Fund—Annual Report 2023 

St John has a fund to help people for emergencies or short-term help. Vouchers for gas or food are given to 

those in need. Money for this fund comes from members of the congregation. Volunteers are available on 

Tuesdays from 10:00 to 11:00 to help people in need. If the need is ongoing, they refer them to an agency where 

they can receive longer-term help. 

 

Every year we help between 80 to 100 people. Voucher amounts vary from $25 to $50. As food and gas prices 

have increased, so has the need for help. Last year (2023) as of this report, income to the fund was $3770 

(Through December 17th) and outflows were $3710.23 (Through November). 

 

Compassion Fund is a ministry to the community. If you would like to volunteer to help with this St. John 

ministry, call the office and leave your name with Toni. 

 

Annual Report for the Saint John Lutheran Scholarship Fund for 2023 

 Your St. John Scholarship committee met in May to review the five applications which had been 

received by May 1. We were impressed with the quality of the Applicants and were thankful that they had 

continued to be active both here had at church while at school. We reviewed each application and unanimously 

approved a $500 grant for each applicant for the academic year 2023-2024. It is important to know that the 

scholarship committee does NOT know the names of the individual applicants upon which they meet to 

determine the eligibility for the grants which they receive. 

 This scholarship committee was formed back in 1978 as a result of the generous memorial gift in 

memory of Kurt Wood by his parents, Cal & Joyce Wood. The accumulation of memorial money, from which 

the individual grants are given, is invested with Edward Jones for the perpetuity of the funds and the future 

security of the Scholarship Committee grants. We say a special “Thank You” for your support of the Saint John 

Lutheran Scholarship Fund in the past, but we need your continued help! 

 The members of the Saint John Lutheran Church Scholarship Committee are as follows: Shirley Holm, 

Wendy LaBarge, Cherie Schafer, Kay Tjaden & Kip Hauser, chair. 

 The applicants were as follows: 

 Lynn Hoeft 

 Katherine Prichard 

 Josiah Hervert 

 Tyler Marth 

 Hannah DeVore 
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MEMBERSHIP 
 

These Christian people came to us in 2023 and expressed their desire to practice their 

membership at Saint John Evangelical Lutheran Church.  

 

These Christian people left our congregation in 2023 to join other congregations. 

 

Transferring to St. John: 

Jennifer Phan Van Ausdall 

Lynn & Jane Throndson 

Phil & Jana Hammermeister 

 Max Hammermeister 

 Molly Hammermeister 

Reinstated: 

Rodney Lynn Hinz 
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BAPTISMS 
 

It is at baptism that you become a member of the one great holy Christian church. In 2023, parents 

and godparents brought these children to Saint John Evangelical Lutheran Church for baptism into 

the holy Christian church. 

 

 

CONFIRMATION 
 

The following Christian young people, baptized into Christ’s holy church, were received 

as confirmed members. 

 

Ripp William Nordmeyer 

Blaine Marten Van Ausdall 

Huxton Drake Wegner 

Cooper James Huston 

Aspen Ann Heller 

Clayton James Heller 

Ryatt Robert Heller 

 

Adult Baptism 

Alexander Leslie Graeser 

 

Confirmation - October 8, 2023

Name Baptism Date Parent's Name Scripture

Jonah Dale Justin DeVore 9/14/2008 Justin & Marcia DeVore 1 Peter 1:8-9

Blake Tobias Dean 5/11/2008 Joshua & Tara Dean 2 Timothy 4:17

Bennett Scott Hansen 7/20/2008 Scott & Jeanne Hansen Romans 12:2

Carson Douglas Holm 4/13/2008 Douglas & Jessie Holm Matthew 19:26

Luke David Jacobs 5/31/2009 David Jacobs 1 Corinthians 16:13

Alison Marie Mehmen 4/27/2008 Kyle & Kerri Mehmen 1 Corinthians 10:31

Katlyn LeeAnn Parson 12/16/2007 Shelly & Jason Parson Genesis 2:23

Emma Marie Prichard 9/7/2008 Todd & Ann Prichard Matthew 6:33

Donaven Jordan Sande 8/12/2012 Dennis & Diane Sande Ecclesiastes 9:10

Emilee Jo Sande 8/12/2012 Dennis & Diane Sande Ephesians 2:8

Simon Lee Schmidtke 12/30/2007 Rhonda & Brian Schmidtke James 1:19-21

Kayla Ann Streich 4/6/2008 Rory Streich Psalm 23

Addyson Christine Vance 6/22/2008 Scott & Stacey Vance Philippians 4:13

Jacob Nathan Vance 11/25/2007 Nate & Becky Vance Psalm 128

Bryce Anthony Walker 12/22/2007 Laura  Walker John 3:16
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2023 BURIALS 
Listed are the burial services which have been officiated through St John during the past year. We 

remember the ways these people served their Lord and church. We are reminded that, “Nothing can 

separate us from the love of God in Christ Jesus, our Lord.”         Romans 8:39 
 

Allen R Cross 

Angela "Angie" J Quade 

Kettwig 

Beverly Hinders Trost 

Bobby R Wolff 

Bruce E Pennington 

Carl R Johnson 

Clarice Leraaen 

Colleen K Ortmayer 

David "Dave" Hagen 

Donna Mae Field Stewart 

James "Jim" R Marlow 

Larry Bohner 

Marian E. Flowers Johnson 

Mary A Townsend 

Patricia "Patty" Miller 

Randall D Kreger 

Richard "Dick" L Selvig 

Rodney C Ellis 

Ronald "Ron" Hoffman 

Sharon Streich 

Susan Ayers 
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BAPTIZED MEMBERSHIP, December 31, 2023. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .812

2022 - 802

GROWTH OF ST. JOHN CHURCH by the Sacrament of Holy Baptism. . . . . .  7

1)   Children . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .         6

2)   Adults . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .          1

GROWTH OF ST. JOHN CHURCH by Affirmation of Baptism 16

AND REINSTATEMENT . . . . . .

1)   Affirmation of Baptism - Youth. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . 15

2)   Affirmation of Baptism  Adult . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . .      

3)   Reinstatement . . . . . . .. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .  . . . . . . 1

GROWTH OF ST. JOHN CHURCH by Transfer from other  parishes . . . . . . 5

Total 28

BAPTIZED MEMBERS REMOVED DURING 2023 18

1)   Funeral. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .    18

2)   Transfer Out. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .   

3)   For Other Reasons. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . .    

RELEASED FROM ST. JOHN

Total 18

CONFIRMED MEMBERSHIP, December 31, 2023. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 552

2022- 610

CONFIRMED MEMBERS REMOVED FROM ACTIVE MEMBERSHIP IN 2023

(due to  failure to attend worship, receive Holy Communion, or to contribute

for at least three years, according to our records) 

2022-2023

MARRIAGES SOLEMNIZED at St. John Evangelical Lutheran Church. . . . . . . . . . . .              3

AVERAGE ATTENDANCE AT WORSHIP EACH WEEK 184

PAROCHIAL REPORT - 2023
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